
TOWN OF BASIN 
Special Council Meeting – Liquor License Renewal 
Thursday, February 8, 2024 
Town Hall at 6:50 PM 
 
Call to Order Regular Session 
Pledge of Allegiance 
 
A Regular Meeting of the Town of Basin Council was held at Town Hall in Basin, Wyoming on 
Thursday, February 8, 2024 at 6:50 p.m.    The meeting was called to order at 6:50 PM.  
 
Council Members Present:   CJ Duncan, Brent Godfrey, Stuart DesRosier, Carl Olson, and Chuck 
Hopkin.    
 
Also present were Clerk/ Treasurer Deaun Tigner, Ray Huggins, Chief McClure, Kent Richins, 
Jesse Frisbee, Matt Schaffer, and Joseph Hobmeier.  
 
Liquor License Renewals:   

• Homax Oil Sales Inc., dba Overland Express Mart, 155 N 4th 
• Lost Boyz, LLC, dba Stockman, 105 S 4th  
• Silver Spur Bar, LLC, dba Elk Wallow Saloon, 206 South 4th 
• Basin Grub, LLC, dba Wheelers, 114 S 4th.  

 
The council asked Chief McClure if he had concerns with the license renewals and he said he did 
not.  Councilman Godfrey made a motion to renew all liquor licenses listed above, Councilman 
Hopkin seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.   
 
There being no further business to discuss, Councilman Godfrey moved to adjourn the special 
meeting, Councilman Olson seconded, the motion passed unanimously, and the special meeting 
was adjourned at 6:52 p.m.     
 

 
_________________________________________ 

                      Town of Basin Mayor/ CJ Duncan 
 
 
__________________________________ 
          Deaun Tigner – Town Clerk 
 


